
CANDIA SAFETY FACILITY COMMITTEE 

PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES OF 

November 9th, 2021 

APPROVED  

 

SFC Members Present:  Brien Brock (BOS), Chief Mike McGillen (PD), Bob Stout (BC), Russ Dann 

(BOS), Rick Langlois (PD), Anthony Mento of SMP Architects, John Deloia of Eckman Construction 

Absent: Jim Wilson (FD), Mark Chalbeck (PB), Tom and Ron Severino, Jeff Wuebbolt (HWY), Preston 

Hunter of Eckman Construction, Joe Flanagan (FD) 

 

5:00 pm B. Brock called the SFC meeting to order immediately followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

A Mento asked the committee members if they have any questions and what they think about the process of 

what they have done so far, and what they have been hearing from residents. B. Brock expressed that the 

Committee thinks it is awesome of what the Severino’s, Eckman Construction and SMP Architects has done. 

They are impressed and have not heard anything negative except about the costs, however they did state that 

they understand the Town needs a Safety Facility. The other Members gave their input and agreed they heard 

the same from residents.  

 

J. Deloia stated it would take approximately eight months from dirt to finish to complete the PD Building. 

         

A Mento stated that from what he understands is that the Committee is looking to put in a warrant article in 

2022 for the complete purchasing of all the land. He believes a survey has been done already by the 

Severino’s including boundaries and topographical. There may be some geotechnical investigations and 

borings that will need to be done.  

A Mento indicated at this point, he is looking for the Town to buy the land, have the design and engineering 

completed, so that in the following year they can come back with a stamped set of drawings to give to Eckman 

Construction, so that it can be sent out for bid.  

 

In the next meeting they will be having a discussion on choosing a date in early December to schedule an 

open house at the Town Hall regarding the Police Department and to educate the community to vote for it in 

March. B. Stout brought up the idea of passing out flyers at the Recycle Center. R. Dann mentioned having 

a lit-up sign and move to different locations in Town. 

 

• The next SFC meeting is scheduled for November 23rd, 2021.  

 

Approval of Minutes: Public Session Minutes for October 26th, 2021. None noted. 

R. Dann made a motion to accept the October 26th, 2021, Public Session Minutes as presented. Seconded by 

M. McGillen.  B. Stout and M. Chalbeck abstained. All in favor. Motion carried.  

  

6:05 pm M. Chalbeck made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by M. McGillen. All in Favor. Motion carried.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Linda Chandonnet, Administrative Assistant 


